

Andy Beshear Governor Jim Gray Secretary

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Contact: Naitore Djigbenou

502.782.4829

Naitore.Djigbenou@ky.gov

TARC Launches New Rapid Line

Route will bring an enhanced level of service to Dixie Highway bus riders

FRANKFORT, Ky. (Jan. 3, 2020) – Secretary Jim Gray, Mayor Greg Fischer and local representatives and officials will host a ribbon-cutting to launch Louisville's first bus rapid transit route which will provide service every 15 minutes during weekdays from the Gene Snyder to Downtown Louisville. The Rapid line is being launched as part of the New Dixie Highway Project.

What:

Ribbon-cutting press event marking the launch of Louisville's first bus rapid transit route

Who:

KYTC Secretary Jim Gray

Louisville Mayor Greg Fischer

U.S. Rep. John Yarmuth

Councilman Rick Blackwell, D-12

Ferdinand Risco, executive director of TARC

Elected legislators and Metro Council members

When:

Monday, Jan. 6, 2020

10 a.m

Where:

Kroger Parking lot

4915A Dixie Hwy

Louisville, Ky. 40216